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Carols on the Green  

 
Friday 23 December 2016  

Meet us around the Tree @ 6.30 pm  

Followed by Mulled Wine, Stollen & Mince 

Pies in the Village Hall.  

This is a great way for those living in 

Westmill to meet together and also to 

welcome new villagers. 

Any donations of wine or snacks welcome.   

Bring a torch!  

Ray Partridge, Chair Westmill Events 273654  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Westmill Art Exhibition 2016. 
 

The 30
th
 Anniversary Art Exhibition was a very successful 

weekend.  We hope that you all enjoyed it this year and the 
wide variety of work on display.  We had a room full of nearly 
200 pictures from 38 different artists, many showing with us 
for the first time.  More than 270 people viewed the pictures 
over the three days of the August Bank Holiday event and 
bought 43 exhibits. 
 
We are pleased to say that we cleared £1000 which enabled 
us to give donations to the Greg Trust and also to the 
church.  Some of the balance will be retained for a village 
sign. 
 
Once again, many thanks to the artists without whom the 
exhibition would not be possible and to the many willing 
helpers who gave so much time and effort to make it a 
success.  Well done to all. 
 
Our thanks to Earl for printing the catalogues and to the Greg 
Trust for the use of the hall. 
 
Now we are looking forward to the next yearôs Bank Holiday, 
which is 26, 27 and 28 August. To enable us to continue in 
the future we need more people to assist with organisation 
and behind the scenes; work starts in the spring.  If you are 
able to join, it would be great to see some new faces so as to 
secure the future of the exhibition.   
 
On behalf of the Art Exhibition Team, 
Olga Partridge 
 
 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

  
 
 

                  Church Yard Tidy Up 
October 8th was a RED LETTER DAY for Westmill.  
It was the day that over 40 people turned out to tidy  
up the Church Yard. Their ages ranged from 3 years  
ƻƭŘ ǘƻ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ улΩǎΦ   
There were teams raking up all the debris; Denis &  
   Ann, Ray & Olga, Hilary &  
   Graham, Sally, Jenny,  Jean & Peter Smith,  
   Russell, Jeremy, Alex, Lucia, Michael.  Cutting down and 
   trimming trees, Winston, Ollie, Alan & Heather, Nigel & 
   Wendy, Sam, JayJay, Amaya, Steve.  Cleaning drains Jen 
   and Jan.  Tidying the path borders Andrea & John.  

   Providing refreshments Sue,  
Judy & Cath, also thanks to Gail, Wendy, & Jenny  
for providing the delicious cakes at refreshment  
time.       
We had our usual bonfire, but this year was the  
biggest ever. Thanks to our bonfire team,  
David Mills, John King & Barry Fox who kept it all 
    going and continued to supervise it until it was
    burnt out on Sunday after we had all left the site. 
    Special thanks to Owen for his artistic work when 
    trimming the Yew Trees also to the Foskett  
    brothers Jack & Kevin who, with strimmers and 
    chainsaws kept many of us very busy dragging 
    endless piles of material to the bonfire.     
 
Apologies to those households and car owners who were affected by the ash 
from the bonfire. Also an apology to the guest staying at the Sword who was 
slightly delayed going to a wedding, as some of a tree felling team were able 
to drop a tree across the drive of the Sword. But a chain saw was brought to 
the rescue and after a few words the guest was on his way. 
Thanks to all of you mentioned above.  
The morning was one of the most successful we  
have had. 
My sincere thanks to you all.       Michael Thody 

LETS DO IT ALL AGAIN - 
  ON THE 7TH OCTOBER 2017. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

     WESTMILL QUIZ NIGHT 
      Saturday 8th October 

 
     A mild October evening saw the  
     return of the Westmill Quiz Night,  
     packing the village hall to capacity  
     with nine teams each of six  
     enthusiastic players.  
The Quiz was devised by well known Quiz Masters Mike Harding 
and Russell Phipps.  The Quiz covered a large variety of subjects for 
all age groups including The Olympics, Kings and Queens and Cash 
together with a couple of very interesting table top rounds.  
During the interval everyone enjoyed fish and chips or chicken and 
chips. 
A big thank you to Russell and Mike for all their hard work, to 
Winston for being chief marker and adjudicator, to Ray and Olga 
for organising the event and the fish and chips, Vicky, Graham and 
Sue and everyone else who helped behind the scenes.   
At the end of the evening the winning team comprising of Nigel, 
Wendy, Michael, Judy, Mike and Jacqui were declared winners and 
presented with a bottle of wine each. Very many thanks to Richard 
Wood for donating the wine. 
We are very pleased to say that the event cleared £233 which will 
go towards future events in our village.  Our thanks to the Greg 
Trust for the use of the hall. 
Judging by the feedback an enjoyable time was had by all.  Hope 
that it inspired you to participate and get involved with future 
quizzes and other activities.  Thanks to all who supported the 
evening. 
 
Westmill Events    
 



 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Fraud Protection for Credit Cards & Oyster  

Dear Watch Member, 

Most credit and debit cards now have built-in contactless payment technology 
called RFID. 

Physical contact with your card is not required to take payment and can be 

scanned from a few centimetres away by anyone with a RFID scanner. 

Fraudsters could scan your card while itôs still in your wallet or purse. 

Mobile phones with a freely available app can be used to wirelessly take your 

credit card details. 

Oyster travel cards use RFID and could suffer from "card clash" which may 

result in over-payment for the journey. 

The OWL Card Minder is a sleeve made from a material that shields your card from 

being scanned. Simply slide your card inside the Card Minder and put it into your 

wallet or purse. When you want to use the card just slide it out of the Card Minder.  

OWL Card Minder is an ultra-low cost solution to greatly reduce the risk of 

unauthorised payments being taken from your account.  

See attached Link for Copy of Explanation Letter. 

Hertfordshire Neighbourhood Watch are making you aware of this product.The 

OWL Card Minder was featured on BBC1's Rip Off Britain recently. For further 

details go to the online shop at: www.OwlProtect.uk 

Regards, 

Derrick Sweeney  
Watch Liaison Officer  

Neighbourhood Watch  

Email: derrick.sweeney@herts.pnn.police.uk  Tel: 01707 355841 

 

http://www.owlprotect.uk/
mailto:derrick.sweeney@herts.pnn.police.uk?subject=RE:%20(OWL)%20Herts%20Healthy%20Homes%20Service


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
This year the vibrant autumnal colours lingered well into November along 
with masses of red berries on hawthorns and holly bushes. It has also been a 
good year for acorns and beech nuts. As the days shorten through December 
this feast of fruits and seeds will provide ample food for our native wildlife as 
well as the winter migrants such as fieldfares and redwings. Large flocks of 
wood pigeons are especially noticeable at this time of year. 
 
What makes the wider countryside of the Hundred Parishes so attractive is its 
tapestry of hedges, arable fields, copses and small woods which are a 
testament to successive generations of landowners whose activities have 
shaped this landscape. The more recent additions of pylons, major roads and 
railways together with expanding urbanisation demonstrate that this 
landscape is evolving to meet the varied needs of people, while still retaining 
some considerable space for wildlife. 
 
As the festive season approaches, the desire to festoon our dwellings with 
garlands of fresh green branches gathered from hedgerows is still strong. To 
bring the outdoors inside provides us with a timely reminder that we rely on 
this vital greenness to revive our sprits when the days are short.  
 
¢ƻŘŀȅΩǎ ŎǳǎǘƻƳǎ ŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ŀǊŜ ƭŀǊƎŜƭȅ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
campaigning of one local man ς William Winstanley. He lived in Quendon and 
was an influential writer in the 17th century. He championed the revival of 
ΨǘǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭΩ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ǘǊŀǇǇƛƴƎǎ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƴƻǿ ǘŀƪŜ ŦƻǊ 
granted, but which were banned during the Puritan austerity of Oliver 
/ǊƻƳǿŜƭƭΩǎ /ƻƳmonwealth. 
 
The website www.hundredparishes.org.uk has more information about 
Winstanley under the People section. The website also suggests interesting 
walks where you can appreciate the beautiful countryside at any time of the 
year. 
 
 Tricia Moxey, Trustee 
 

http://www.hundredparishes.org.uk/


 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

        The Future of Bell Ringing 
 
For centuries bells have been rung in town and country churches throughout our 
land.  Although in the main they announce the start of a church service, they are 
also rung at weddings and other special occasions. 
Because many of us have a busy life style, bell ringers are becoming few and far 
between.  This is a national problem, not just in our area. 
There are 8 bells in St Mary's Church Aspenden and 6 in St Mary the Virgin Church at 
Westmill.  We do have a team of ringers who share their ringing duties in both of 
these churches but due to sickness and family commitments we sometimes struggle 
to get a big enough team together for some weddings and church services.  Our 
present team come from Buntingford and the surrounding villages. 
If you have moved into this area and were a bell ringer from elsewhere we would be 
pleased to see and talk to you.  If, on the other hand, you would be interested to 
know more about the art of bell ringing, please do get in touch. 
You do not have to be a regular Church goer; only a few of our present day ringers 
attend the local services.  All we ask of our prospective ringers is that they will 
support the team and ring at Sunday morning services wherever possible. 
 
Michael Thody 271321   mikethody@gmail.com 

GREG TRUST 
The trustees are pleased to report our annual independent playground inspection 
ǘƻƻƪ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƛƴ !ǳƎǳǎǘ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘ ǿŀǎ ŎƭŀǎǎŜŘ ŀǎ Ψ±ŜǊȅ [ƻǿ wƛǎƪΩΣ ƻǊ Ψ[ƻǿ 
wƛǎƪΩΦ ¢ƘŜ ŦŜǿ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜǊŜ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǘŜŘ ŀǎ ǊŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ dealt with.  
²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ǊŜǇƻǊǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƻƳŜ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ tƭŀȅƎǊƻǳƴŘ ŀǊŜ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ 
ŘƻƎǎ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦƛŜƭŘΦ Ψbƻ 5ƻƎΩ ǎƛƎƴǎ ŀǊŜ ǇǊƻƳƛƴŜƴǘƭȅ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƴƻǘƛŎŜ ōƻŀǊŘ 
ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ŎƻƻǇŜǊŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘΦ   
We are looking at cutting back some of the internal hedges in the allotments. These 
have grown considerably over the year; therefore we are obtaining quotes for this 
work to be done, to ensure the allotment pathways remain clear and permit as 
much sunlight as possible into the allotments. 
We have recently had a fire risk assessment carried out for the recreation field 
pavilion. As a result of recommendations made we are arranging to have some fire 
extinguishers located at the pavilion.  
The trustees continue to be active in ensuring the properties and land owned by the 
trust are kept in good condition to be enjoyed for future generations.  
The Greg Trust looks forward to welcoming villagers to the village hall for mulled 
wine and mince pies, following the annual Carols Round the Tree on Friday 23rd 
December 2016.                                                                                                   
Mike McRae 
 
 



 

If you'd like to write a short article, place a wanted 
or for sale advertisement or just  air a view in the  
newsletter please contact Jan James:  
email brinkman07@hotmail.co.uk  
or  telephone 272217 

WESTMILL PARISH COUNCIL 
 

It has been agreed for WPC to purchase a defibrillator and this project is being 
overseen by Councillor Diane Bowtell.  We are looking at the most suitable location 
to house this piece of important equipment in the centre of the village. This is been 
ŦǳƴŘŜŘ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ ŎƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ bŜǿ IƻƳŜ .ƻƴǳǎΦ ²t/ ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ƳƻǊŜ ƴŜǿǎ ƻƴ 
this in the next few weeks.  
Planning applications, insurance, potholes, the A10 junctions  and speeding through 
the village continue to be discussed at parish council meetings.  
The East Herts District Council review of the Westmill conservation area has been 
delayed due to the officer producing this report suffering an illness. It is hoped this 
project will continue again shortly, when parishioners will have the opportunity to 
view the proposals and make comments during the consultation period.  
WPC have arranged for the eighteen Lime trees down the High Street to be 
pollarded by a reputable arborist over the winter. This will keep these trees in good 
ŎƻƴŘƛǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƻ ǊŜǘŀƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ΨōŀƭƭΩ ǎƘŀǇŜ ǘƘŀǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǾƛƭƭŀƎŜ 
for several years.   
The PC will again obtain a village green Christmas tree, which is planned to be 
erected in early December. 
East Herts Council have just produced their proposed District Plan for consultation. 
This is developed in accordance with the National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) 
and consists of a 338 page document which covers how East Herts will grow and 
develop in the period up to 2033. This plan, once adopted, will replace the policies in 
the Local Plan that was introduced in 2007. The District Plan covers all of East Herts, 
from the main towns of Hertford, Bishops Stortford, Ware, Sawbridgeworth and 
Buntingford  to all the villages in rural Hertfordshire. This pre-submission plan may 
be viewed on the East Herts Council website and comments made to EHC during the 
consultation period.  
The next WPC meeting is to be held in Westmill Village at 7.00pm on the 7th 
December 2016.   
Unfortunately, Marty Kilby our Parish Clerk is to resign her role due to illness. WPC is 
therefore seeking a replacement for this important position. This role is being 
advertised on the village notice board and just before the advertisements at the end 
of this newsletter.                                                                                                 Mike McRae 



 

A new f riend from the other side of the world...  
 
Through contacting 'Friends of  
Westmill Church', T racy R udzevecuis   
from New Zealand, a fascinating lady  
with a larger than life personality,  
arrived to trace her Wyman Ancestry  
firstly here at St Mary's, Westmill  
then, more successfully, at St Mary's  
Braughing.  
Whilst lodging at The Sword Inn Hand  
she planned her visits and Sue Phipps and I accompanied her 
hither and thither for a few days.  
Tracy thoroughly enjoyed her stay at the pub especially being 
invited to join in the fun of the village raffle draw. She joined 
the ladies at their weekly tea sh op meeting and visited John King 
who presented her with some historical photos of Westmill 
Village.  
Although it appeared her Great Great Grandparents married at St 
Mary's Westmill before emigrating to New Zealand, many of her 
ancestors' tombs were discover ed, with the tremendous help of Don 
Varley, at St Mary's Braughing.  
Apparently, the size of these tombs  
represent serious wealth ~ which  
correlate with the historical fact  
that Tracy's Ancestors were Landowners.  
We all attended a midweek Holy  
Communion Service at St Mary's  
Braughing, and afterwards Tracy gave us  
an impromptu treat ~ a truly beautiful  
Maori song.  
With the help of a very old map, Stonebury Farm near Dassel s was 
an exciting discovery; back in the day, Tracy's Ancestors owned 
and farmed the adjoining land.  
The highlight of her whirlwind trip was a visit to St Paul's 
Cathedral, London, where her family has a prestigious Monument 
with an inscription on the plinth.  
Tracy's Great (x6) Uncle, Captain George Blagdon Westcott, served 
with the B ritish Navy during the Napoleonic Wars ~ and to whose 
family Lord Nelson gifted his personal Nile Medal.  
Both Sue and I very much appreciated meeting Tracy and intend 
keeping in contact with her. She has already invited us to New 
Zealand!  
 
Lucia Knight  
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Andrew Stevens    

working on the 

interior of the 

organ 

Left:  The 

interior of the 

organ 

Right: Andrew 

removing pipes 

Below; Andrew 

cleaning pipes    

Above:  Pipes 
ready for refurb- 

ishment. 

Left: Lynn 

cleaning pipes 

St Mary the Virgin, Westmill  

Church News 
After a glorious summer and autumn, winter  
is fast approaching.  Everybody did an  
excellent job in October clearing the churchyard 
in readiness for the winter.   
Several of the trees to the side of churchyard were  
trimmed and cleared prior to the clearance and  
as you drive into the village and look through the  
trees at the Church and churchyard it is quite  
stunning.   
 
We are delighted to say that the refurbishment of the church organ was 
completed on schedule at the end of September due to the hard work 
and skill of Andrew Stevens and team, from Steeple Bumpstead, 
Suffolk.   
Below are photos showing the organ being taken apart and the various 
different stages of the refurbishment. Some work was done in the 
Church and also at Andrewôs workshop. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                       
 
 
 
 
 
In celebration of the refurbishment we are holding an Organ Recital to 
mark the occasion on Sunday 27th November.   
 
Full details towards the end of this newsletter.  
Do come along and support.   
 
 

 
 
 



 

Very sadly Betsy Burrell passed away and will be much missed.  Betsy 
had lived in the village for over 60 years. Many thanks to Marlene 
(Betsyôs daughter), Richard and family for the Ã240 raised by the 
collection for the Church at Betsyôs funeral. 
 
       Congratulations to Hannah and Jeremy and a warm 
       welcome to Jude Thomas James Lee who arrived                                      
       safely on the 28th September weighing 6 lb 9 oz.  
   
Well done to Melanie, Owen and Sue who took part in the Beds and 
Herts Historic Churches Trust Sponsored Bike Ride. Congratulations 
especially to Owen who cycled a total of 53.6 miles!  Altogether £215 
was raised for Beds and Herts, half of which comes back to the church. 
 
Back in October our architect Melanie came and carried out our 
Quinquennial report, the five yearly structural report on the Church.  We 
are happy  to say that Melanie was very pleased with the condition of 
the church, although there are of course minor items to be addressed 
along with one not so minor, the cement surrounding the bottom of the 
bell tower which needs serious attention next year.    
However, well done Westmill! 
 
We were lucky enough to been given some very interesting papers 
relating to the Church.  Amongst them is a copy of the óEstimate for the 
proposed Restoration of the Churchô by Henry Christian Architect of 
Whitewalls Place, London dated 27th November 1874, in the sum of 
£1646.10.00!  Also the estimate for the Church Clock from J W Benson, 
Watch and Clock Maker of  Ludgate Hill, London showing the price of 
£68 dated 13 June 1897 and separate quote for labour and materials to 
install the clock for nine pounds, nine shillings and sixpence. 
  
Plans are still afoot for the provision of Toilet and Kitchen Facilities. It is 
estimated it will cost in the region of £150,000.  Funds towards this 
project have now started with a kind donation from visitors to the 
church, which is great. However, there is a long way to go and we are 
unable to proceed at the moment without funds to cover the cost of the 
first stages.   Therefore, any further donations  
would be very gratefully received.. 
 
We wish you all a very Happy Christmas and New Year  
and our thanks from all on the St Mary the Virgin PCC. 

 



 

                             

The long hours of December and January darkness mean that foraging time is 

reduced, plants are less productive and the cold is really setting in. Food has 

become scarce. It's time to find out whether or not the winter preparations 

made by our native animals have been sufficient. Some species will be in 

hibernation by now, but for others December becomes as busy as any other 

month. Any available food source will be exploited as the struggle for survival 

sets in. Berries still provide a vital resource for many species, but as supplies 

dwindle animals will increasingly be attracted into gardens to take advantage 

of the food laid out for them by people. A well kept garden provides a vital 

haven for animals at this time of year, and a wonderful array of species will 

become visible to you. 

Birds  

Hang bird feeders if you have not had them out already through previous 

seasons. There are many models available, designed to help keep out rats, cats, 

pigeons and squirrels, or to fit onto walls, windows, windowsills and balconies. 

Hanging the bird feeder over a paved or decked area, which can be swept clear 

of debris regularly, may help to reduce problems with rats, if they prove a 

nuisance. 

It is fine to leave chunks of food out on a bird table at this time of year, as there 

is no risk of over-large pieces being fed to the birdsô young, which can cause 

problems during the breeding season. 

Suitable foods include seeds, peanuts, kitchen scraps and crumbs, small pieces 

of cheese, and wind-fallen apples and pears. Specialist bird food suppliers 

often sell live mealworms and fat balls at this time of year. A budget option is 

to hang pieces of bacon from strings tied to tree branches. The greater the 

variety of food that you supply, the greater variety of birds you are likely to see 

in your garden.  

Stale bread or cake should be soaked in water before putting them out, to make 

them easier for birds to swallow. 

 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Do not use salted or coated nuts, and use a quality wild       

bird food mix which includes ingredients such as flaked                              

maize, sunflower hearts and seeds, and peanut granules.                                   

Cheaper mixes are likely to be less nutritious and more              

likely to be left uneaten. 

Shrubs and trees that produce berries (such as Sorbus, Berberis and Pyracantha) 

will provide a valuable source of food for birds in your garden at this time of 

year. Red and orange berries are reportedly more popular with birds than are 

yellow berries. 

Some woodpeckers (the greater and the lesser spotted woodpecker) will use a 

home-made hanging log feeder. A rotten log, with holes in it filled with suet, 

can be suspended from a tree branch, to mimic the natural feeding habitat of 

woodpeckers. 

Blackbirds, thrushes, redwings and fieldfares will eat food from the ground - 

windfalls or rotten fruits from winter supplies are ideal. 

A birdbath can be a vital source of drinking water for birds during the winter, 

especially in cold areas liable to freezing. Ensure that your birdbath is topped 

up, and kept free of ice. Models are available to attach to windows, walls and 

sills, if you are limited for space. 

Although risk is still deemed to be low outside of the poultry industry, anyone 

interested in birds in their garden will be concerned about bird fluô (visit 

www.rspb.org.uk). Good hygiene is key to reducing risk. Changing the water in 

bird baths regularly, scrubbing them out with a special detergent (available from 

bird food suppliers), and making sure that wild bird droppings are not allowed 

to accumulate on lawns or surfaces, will help to prevent the disease spreading. 

Obviously, if you keep pet birds or chickens, you are advised to keep them 

completely separate from potential contact with wild birds, and to mind your 

own hygiene before and after handling them, wearing suitable protective 

clothing that is kept solely for the task. 

http://www.wildaboutgardens.org.uk/  
 
 

Badgers are a night-time visitor to many gar                                                      

 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Twas The Month After Christmas 
 

Twas the month after Christmas and all through the house 

Nothing would fit me, not even a blouse. 

The cookies I'd nibbled, the eggnog I'd taste. 

All the holiday parties had gone to my waist. 

When I got on the scales there arose such a number! 

When I walked to the store (less a walk than a lumber). 

I'd remember the marvellous meals I'd prepared; 

The gravies and sauces and beef nicely rared, 

The wine and the rum balls, the bread and the cheese. 

How I'd never said, "No thanks but always yes please." 

As I dressed myself in my husband's old shirt 

And prepared once again to do battle with dirt -- 

I said to myself, as I only can 

"You can't spend a winter disguised as a man!" 

So--away with the last of the sour cream dip, 

Get rid of the fruitcake, every cracker and chip 

Every last bit of food that I like must be banished 

Till all the additional ounces have vanished. 

I won't have a cookie--not even a lick 

I'll want only to chew on a long celery stick. 

I won't have hot biscuits, or corn bread, or pie, 

I'll munch on a carrot and quietly cry. 

I'm hungry, I'm lonesome, and life is a bore -- 

But isn't that what January is for? 

Unable to giggle, no longer a riot. 

               Happy New Year to all and to all a good diet!        Anon. 

- Anonymous 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

CHRISTMAS PUDDING COOKIES  
 

With plenty of spices and dried fruit, these cookies are ideal for 
a festive treat, to share with friends and family when they drop  
in, or if you take some into work. 

Makes approx. 50 cookies 
 
Ingredients: 

225g salted butter, at room temperature  455g soft light brown sugar 
4 medium eggs, beaten    675g self-raising flour 

4 x 15ml sp (4 tbsp.) mixed spice   600g dried mixed fruit 
75g dried apricots, chopped   75g dried dates, stoned and chopped 

75g glacŝᴦ cherries, chopped   Flour, for shaping 

 

Method: 

1.  Preheat the oven to 170°C/350°F/Gas mark 4. 

2.  Place the butter and brown sugar in to a large mixing bowl and cream together 

 with a wooden spoon until soft and well mixed. 
3.  Add 3 x 15ml sp (3tbsp) flour and mix. 
4.  Gradually pour in the eggs and mix until combined. 

5.  Stir in the remaining flour and the spices. 
6.  Add all the dried fruit and mix thoroughly. 
7.  Using floured hands, take a tablespoonful of the mixture and roll into a ball 

 approx. 3cm in diameter. 
8.  Place onto a lightly greased baking tray and squash down slightly with the  

 back of a fork. 
9.  Repeat with the remaining mixture. 

10.  Bake in the oven for 10 ς 12 minutes until golden and just firm to touch. 

11.  Remove from the oven and allow to cool on the tray for 5 minutes before 

 transferring to a cooling rack. 
 
These cookies will store well in an airtight container for up to 2 weeks.  

 
Delicious eaten warm. 

 
You can add 75g of chopped, blanched almonds in too if you fancy. 

 
 
Happy Baking! 
 Wendy Leaney -  
  Celebrate With Cake 



 

A vacancy for the position of 
CLERK to WESTMILL PARISH COUNCIL 

is about to become available 
The Key Responsibilities are as follows:- 

¶ Provide complete administration support to the Parish Council 

¶ Produce the agenda, together with the chairman, and prepare 

documentation for PC meetings 

¶ Attend Parish Council meeting (4 per annum), take minutes and distribute to 

the parish councillors  

¶ Manage the finances of the Parish Council in the role of Financial Officer 

¶ Communicate with East Herts Council, parishioners and the general public 

regarding PC matters 

¶ Manage and update as necessary the WPC website 

Main Activities 

¶ Distributing PC meeting agendas, display on the village notice board 

¶ Preparation and distribution of supporting documents, including planning 

applications 

¶ Raising of cheques and payment of services (inc Village litter picking, village 

green maintenance, etc) 

¶ Taking, writing, agreeing and distribution of all PC meeting. Recording all 

funds received and payments made. 

¶ Receiving correspondence on behalf of the PC and informing Councillors to 

ensure they are aware of matters concerning the PC and the village. 

This is a part time role with varying amounts of time spent of carry out these duties. 
Applicants must be computer literate with common Microsoft office applications. 
Office equipment will be provided.  
Applicants are expected to hold the CiLCA (Certificate in Local Council 
Administration)qualification, or be willing to undertake training within a reasonable 
timeframe of the appointment.    

 
Reporting to:- Chairman, WPC.  Working relationship with all WPC Councillors 
Anyone interested please contact our present Clerk, Marty Kilby, email 
marty@martykilby.co.uk, Telephone:- 01763 289 191 
 
Closing date for applications is 15th December 2016 
 

mailto:marty@martykilby.co.uk


   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                          
 
 
 
 
 
 

     FREE RANGE 

EGGS  £1.00    

per half dozen.  

Will deliver in  

Westm ill village.  

01763 272516  

Ideal for garden parties or events 
where weather conditions might be a 
worry, you can hire this splendid 
marquee for a 
nominal charge. 
It will hold 
 40-60 people. 
Enquiries to:  
07791 491293 
 

VILLAGE HALL  

The Greg Trust  hires out the Village Hall  

which is especially suitable for daytime  

gatherings and children's parties.     

All enquiries to:   

Mike McRae on 272147 

or email mjsmcrae@aol.com 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Unit 5a Stocking Pelham Hall 
Stocking Pelham, Buntingford 

Hertfordshire  SG9 0HT 
Mobile:  07734775358        

Email:  timdavisdairies@gmail.com 
 

NOW  DELIVERING  IN  
WESTMILL 

 

 
 
Our grateful 

thanks to:   

Vision (Office 

Automation) Ltd 

who produce the 

Newsletter free of 

charge .  

 

 

DELIVERIES  
IN WESTMILL 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

GARDEN 

SERVICES 

 

01763 

272595 

07455 

128717 

 

Logs cut to size and 
delivered to your home. 

 
Mr J Moule 
01763 272516 
07813 249778 

ANDREA'S   GARDENS 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ST MARY THE VIRGIN, WESTMILL  
December, January, February Services 2016/17 

 
                                    
 

Sunday 4
th

 December 9.30 am Morning Worship  

2
nd

 Sunday of Advent 

 

Sunday 11
th

 December 9.30 am Holy Communion 

3
rd

 Sunday of Advent 

 

Sunday 18
th

 December   NO SERVICE (9.30 am Holy Communion at St Maryôs Aspenden  

4
th
 Sunday of Advent       and 11am Communion Service and 6.30 pm Carol Service at  

                                           St Peter's Buntingford)  

          

Monday 21
st 

December   7.30 pm Candle Lit Carol Service at St Mary's Aspenden 

 

Saturday 24
th

 December  5.30 Nativity Service 

Christmas Eve  (St Peterôs Carols round the Crib 2.30 and 4pm,  

   11pm Midnight Communion 

 

Sunday 25
th

 December NO SERVICE (10 am Family Communion  

Christmas Day  at St Mary's Aspenden)  

                      

Sunday 1
st
 January NO SERVICE (11 am Morning Service at St Peter's) 

 

Sunday 8
th 

January 9.30 am Holy Communion 

 

Sunday 15
th

 January        NO SERVICE (9.30 am Holy Communion at St Maryôs 

                                           Aspenden,  11am Communion Service at St Peter's Buntingford) 

   

Sunday 22
nd

 January  9.30 am Holy Communion 

 

Sunday 29
th

 January  9.30 am Holy Communion  

 

Sunday 5
th

 February  9.30 am Morning Worship  

 

Sunday 12
th

 February  9.30 am Holy Communion 

 

Sunday 19
th

 February  NO SERVICE (9.30  am Holy Communion at St Maryôs                          

    Aspenden, 11am Communion  Service at St Peterôs Buntingford) 

 

Sunday 26
th

 February  9.30 am Holy Communion 

 

ALL VERY , VERY WELCOME  

A VERY HAPPY CHRISTMAS & NEW YEAR TO ALL  

 
 




